



226 Capitol Boulevard Bldg., Suite 508 Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0760

Phone: (615) 741-3012 Fax: (615) 532-2443 www.tn.gov/tacir

MEMORANDUM

TO: Commission Members

FROM: Whnisse Roehrich-Patrick
Executive Director

DATE: 28 January 2015

SUBJECT: Commission and Staff Update

Election of Officers

The chair and vice chair of the Commission are elected to two-year terms and may subsequently be re-elected provided that the chair must be a member of the General Assembly. Officers were last elected at the Commission's June 2013 meeting.

Commission Update

Mayor Troy Beets' tenure with the Commission ended in December. We appreciate the innumerable contributions he has made to the work of the Commission and wish him the best in the coming years. The attached resolution, drafted for your approval, honors Mayor Beets for his service to the Commission and his other many accomplishments.

Staff Update

One of our staff members has reached a milestone for state government service this month. Michael Timme, Administration Director, attained 25 years of service on January 16. Please join me in congratulating him on this accomplishment.